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r Michael Balcomb on his way 
to New York for the event of 
November 12th, had a stop in 

Madrid on November 11th, to give 
Sunday service to our community. 
“God´s new plan” was the title of his 
sermon. He began his talk 
remembering the 100th anniversary of 
the end of the 1st world war, which has 
been so tragic, and at the same time, as 
we know from Divine Principle, has 

been a condition to prepare for the 
coming of True Parents.  
The people who are blessed are not 
necessary the people who give to 
others. So where I am? It requires a 
continuous reflection from our part. He 
continued sharing some personal 
meeting he had with True Mother, and 
especially how True Mother 
determined herself from a very young 
age.  
God has an amazing plan for every one 
of us, if I give my best, God has 

prepared the people who can 
really make a change. God is 
ready to do new things. Now 
is the time.  
It has been a very beautiful 
and inspirational message 
which gave us more 
understanding of our True 
Parent´s path, and the very 
special time we are living in.  
Right after Sunday service he 
left for the airport as he had a 
flight for New York at 15.30. 
It has been a short visit, but 
we are very grateful for the 
time he shared with us, and 

his desire to meet us in the midst of his 
busy schedule.  
At the same time, we welcomed our 
Regional Leader Giuseppe Cali, who 
arrived on Friday November 9th, to 
participate in our WFWP event.  
On Saturday morning we visited our 
training center, “El Manantial del 
Corazón”, and in the afternoon we had 
a meeting with the families who 
wanted to hear and share about Tribal 
Messiah. Giuseppe gave us a guidance 
based on the book 2 “Becoming a 
Heavenly Tribal Messiah”, and we had 
some time to have questions and 
answers and to share together.  
After Sunday service with Dr 
Balcomb, in the afternoon, we met 
with our leaders here in Madrid. He 
explained about the Peace Road in the 
Balkans, and we share about Tribal 
Messiah and our activities.  
We are also very grateful to Giuseppe 
for his time and this opportunity to 
share together as one family under 
God! 
Thank you Heavenly Parent and True 
Parents! 
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